
Senior Computer Center Council Meeting 
Thursday 6 June, 2019

Attending: Alan Schlenger, Bill Firestone, Gail Charlotte, David Copp, Jean 
Brubeck, Carolyn Wardrip, Kelly Mercer-Lebov, Emiliano Galvan, Janine 
Roth, Maria Gardner 


1. Review of minutes from last meeting: Approved and seconded.


2. FOPAR Account Balance and number of current members: 
	 The current account balance is $35,043.46

	 Number of current members is 171


3. Report showing attendance records of lab and SIG’s 

	 Average Attendance Rates for 2019 
Open Lab Hours (January- May) 

Special Interest Group/ Classes (January – May) 

Day of Week Days in 
2019

Times 
Attended

Average Attendance

Tuesday 17 49 2.88/average

Wednesday 22 67 3.04/average

Thursday 21 61 2.9/average

Friday 18 71 3.94/average

Total 78 248 3.19/average

Class Days in 
2019

# of 
People 

Times 
Attended

Average 
Attendance

iOS Help with Jean 9 18 21 3/ session

iDevice Discoveries 13 8 44 4/ session

Building iPad Skills 4 12 21 5/ session

Cybersecurity for Seniors 5 13 22 5/ session

Photo Management with 
Alan

7 16 40 6/ session
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4. Follow-up on classes related to Photo Management and Cyber 
Security. 
Cyber Security: Janine Roth and Maria Gardner joined us to discuss the 
classes and labs that they have held thus far.  They have done some 
formal classes which were well-attended by people who seemed relatively 
well-informed.  The labs were less well-attended.  One of the subjects 
introduced is that of a Password Manager which may be too complex to 
cover adequately in the time of a lab.  Janine and Maria are very open to 
suggestions for topics, i.e. privacy, Facebook settings, etc.   

iOS Photo Management: Alan Schlenger initially offered a class for  
i-devices but some of the people who attended were iMac owners so he 
taught 2 classes - one for iOS and another for iMac.  Alan went through the 
curriculum, mark-up was of particular interest, and feels the course is now 
complete. 

5. Further discussion on outreach: 
Attached please find a .pdf showing times, etc. of ads on KAZU 
Lab volunteers will ask new members where they heard about the center 
and offer a brochure to help spread the word.  At the end of June we will 
compile this information and use it to decide if we want more radio ads. 
Carolyn Wardrip suggested possibly offering a workshop on various 
devices and applications that can be used for monitoring health, such as 
Fitbit, Apple Watch and others. 
ACTION: Jean will compile information on available health applications and 
present it to the council 

6. Online learning memberships for those looking to improve their 
workforce skills. 
David Copp looked at the courses offered and there are several Excel 
courses.  Kelly will design a form for members to apply for the funds to take 
an online course and the council allocated $100 for this purpose.  It will be 
made clear that it is only the cost of the course that will be covered and that 
the specific program, i.e. Excel, Photoshop, etc., must be owned or 
purchased by the member. 
  
The next council meeting will be on Thursday 5 September, 2019 


